
 

Dear students, dear guests, 

we would like to inform you about the changes concerning the reception A-B and 

individual entrances to the dormitory buildings, due to the planned reconstruction 

of the reception from 1.3.2021. 

 

Reception A-B 

Reception A-B will be temporarily moved to room B103 (ground floor of building B) 

from March 1, 2021. The reception will be open 24 hours a day. Baguettes can be 

purchased at reception. 

We ask all arrivals to always report to the reception staff in this room.  

 

Entrance to building B 

The main entrance to the buildings of dormitories A-B incl. the entrance for 

employees and hotel guests will be closed on March 1, 2021, at 6:30 am. After that, 

the entrance to building B of the dormitories will be accessible from the hotel car 

park (escape exit next to the Accommodation Office). 

 

The entrance will be locked from 21:00 to 05:00. During this time, entry to the 

building will only be possible through the use of a doorbell. Please wait for the 

reception staff to arrive. 

 

We ask all guests in building B not to leave the building during the closing time of the 

entrance, ie from 21:00-5:00. An exception is the journey to work, the necessary 

medical examination or. other emergencies. The reception staff will open the doors. 

 

Other persons accommodated in other dormitory buildings are requested not to 

enter building B during this period, or they left her by 21:00. 

 

Entrance to buildings C and D 

Use the entrance to building C to enter buildings C and D from 1.3.2021. The corridor 

between buildings C and D will be accessible. 

A reception with the possibility of buying baguettes will also be open in building C. 

 

Entrance to building E 

Use the entrance to building E to enter building E. 

The reception of building E will be open. 



Corridors between individual buildings 

Corridor between buildings A and C - accessible only to employees of 

Accommodation Services and employees of companies that have an office there 

Corridor between buildings C and D - open. 

Corridor between buildings D and E - closed. 

  

Short-term accommodation 

If you are interested in short-term accommodation during the reconstruction of the 

A-B reception, students can use these receptions to pay the price for short-term 

accommodation: 

 

- reception A-B - ground floor of building B (B103): students accommodated in 

building B 

- reception C - ground floor of building C: students accommodated in buildings C 

and D 

- reception E - ground floor of building E: students accommodated in building E 

Postal items and packages 

Postal items for students staying in building B will be available for collection at 

reception A-B. Other students will have mail stored in their postboxes (ground floor 

of individual buildings). 

 

We ask all students to limit the purchase through packages (online purchase) during 

the reconstruction. 

 

Reconstruction time 

The expected reconstruction time is 3 weeks. We will inform you about the reopening 

of the A-B reception. 

 

Opening hours of Accommodation Office and Rental of beddings in MARCH 2021  

MO – TH: 7:00 – 11:00 12:00 – 13:30 
FR:  7:00 – 12:00 
 

 

 

We apologize for the inconvenience involved and thank you for your understanding! 

Your Accommodation Services 

 


